
Harmless Until You're Dead

Logline.

A curse is revived when a woman is exhumed and raped. She
and a demonic butterfly terrorize a community while two
police officers struggle to solve the crimes.

Synopsis.

A mystical butterfly awakens an ancient curse. Police are
baffled by the gruesome murders. Kind and caring people turn
hostile when the butterfly spreads powder on them.

The officers assigned to the case struggle with finding a
way to inform their superiors of the unusual evidence they
are collecting.

The chief of police meets with the detectives. After hearing
their theories, he accuses them of using drugs. The murders
continue and the chief is finally convinced he must alert
the governor.

The governor, too, is in disbelief of detective's story.
Elizabeth Conte (Dead Girl) and the butterfly continue a
heinous killing spree. The police involve a psychic from
India.

The Indian woman gives them some information about the curse
and how to destroy both the butterfly and Elizabeth. They
also elicit the help of a priest.

The priest's family was killed by the same butterfly. He
gives the police direct knowledge of how to obtain the
weapons they will need to defeat the curse.

The officers attend a prestigious event and recover sacred
holy blood. They saturate the darts in the blood and try to
kill Elizabeth and the butterfly.

Elizabeth succumbs to the bloody darts and dies within a
little girl's casket. The officers close in to try to
destroy the butterfly. The little girl opens her eyes. 


